Blair-Taylor School District

Regular Board of Education Meeting Minutes

Monday, October 25, 2010 – 5:30 P.M.

Regular Board of Education meeting called to order by President D. Smikrud.  Board members present: F. Aleckson, R. Arneson, J. Clark, K. Lien, D. Smikrud, and T. Tenneson.  Absent: B. Koxlien.  Also present: D. Dervetski, J. Eide, C. Biedron, D. Eide, Katie Bentz, Andrea Hanson, Brenda Olson, Mariama Dryak, Kanyon Tenneson, Lee Henschel, and several volleyball players and parents.

Mission statement was read aloud.

Public comments: Volleyball players and parents expressed their concerns with the coupon fundraiser and the purchase of new warm-up suits for the team.  They felt that volleyball players were given inconsistent information in regards to selling expectations, costs of warm-up suits, etc.

Motion by F. Aleckson, seconded by J. Clark to approve the September regular/closed meeting minutes and bills for the month of September.  Bills for September include payroll checks #57401-57405, advice of deposits #10584-10763, money wires #55-57, #173, #300-301, #330-331, Flex expense checks #1662-1664, hand payable expense checks #4967-4969, and computer expense checks #48171-48354.  Motion passed by roll call vote with all members voting yes.

Motion by J. Clark, seconded by R. Arneson to approve the September Financial Statement.  Motion passed by roll call vote with all members voting yes.

Policy Review Committee: 100-400 series policies are now on the school website.  Next meeting is set for Tuesday, November 2nd.   

D. Dervetski’s Report:  F. Aleckson, K. Lien, D. Smikrud, and Mr. D. felt that the WASB Fall Regional meeting held on October 13th provided worthwhile information.  Board members also felt that after talking with other schools, we should be proud of what we’re doing for children in our school district.  Since the after-school activity bus to Beach does not have at least five riders, the bus trip will no longer run starting on Monday, November 1st.  Special thanks to the Blair High School classes of 1979, 1980, and 1981 for their $250.00 donation to the 7-12 landscaping project.  Mr. D.  recommended that we form a committee to analyze our school’s fundraising activities in an effort to avoid future problems.  TCI will meet with the administrative team on November 16th to begin the feasibility process.  Handout on health insurance was distributed.

D. Eide’s Curriculum/Instruction Report: The new Wisconsin Common Core State Standards (CCSS) will be implemented in three phases over the next few years.  Our school district’s goal is to have a solid curriculum foundation, then make adjustments so students have the knowledge to meet the assessment requirements and be prepared for life beyond school.  

C. Biedron’s Report: Trial lock-down and evacuation drills went very well at both buildings.  

M. Lawrence continues to work on his eagle project with November 24th set as the kick-off date.  Various dress-up day activities are taking place this week in honor of Red Ribbon week.  Kristi Kjelstad and Adam Tulkki are sharing the duties of Student Leaders and Safety Patrol this year.  Storyteller and musician, Jack Pearson spoke to students in Grades K-3 about the value of reading.  WKCE testing started today and will continue until November 24th.  Veteran’s Day Program: November 11th at 10:30 a.m.  Annual Reading Night: November 18th 6:30 – 8:00 p.m.

J. Eide’s Report: Veteran’s Day Program: November 11th at 9:00 a.m.  Very exciting news that the boy's cross-country team placed first at sectionals and is going to state competition in Wisconsin Rapids on October 30th.  The girl's team placed fourth, but team member Mariama Dryak will also compete at state.  Congratulations to all runners and their coaches, Allan Lien and Jenny Pickett!  All-school pep rally will be held on Thursday at 2:15 p.m.  Our FFA and school counseling departments now have Facebook pages that are less interactive - providing information only and no dialog.  Mr. Eide demonstrated the Skyward Family Access portal.  Demonstrations will also be available for parents during P-T Conferences.

Motion b y J. Clark, seconded by F. Aleckson to accept Hegg Contractor’s three-year snow removal bid for 2010-11, 2011-12, and 2012-13 school years.  Motion passed by roll call vote with all members voting yes.

Motion by F. Aleckson, seconded by J. Clark to change the November meeting date to November 22.  Motion carried.

Motion by D. Smikrud, seconded by T. Tenneson to approve the second reading of Policy 753 Use of School Vehicles/Mileage/Meal Payment.  Motion passed.

Motion by J. Clark, seconded by K. Lien to approve the first reading of Policy 722.4 Emergency School Closings/Inclement Weather.  Motion carried.

Motion by F. Aleckson, seconded by K. Lien to adjourn.  Motion passed and meeting was adjourned at 6:30 p.m.






Respectfully submitted,






Fern Aleckson, Clerk

